
 

 

 
 
15 August 2019 
 
 
The Resident 
MORTLAKE NSW 2137 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
 

Construction works notification – Tom Murphy Reserve, Mortlake 
 
As part of our Let’s Play Strategy and our commitment to improving local playgrounds, I am 
pleased to announce that we are ready to start works on the Tom Murphy Reserve upgrade.  
 
Community feedback from our consultation conducted in February and April 2019 has been 
incorporated in the final design, with strong support shown for providing a multisport 
hardcourt, citing the lack of facilities like this in the area. 
 
The design includes: 

 A multicourt that can be used for ball sports and other hard surface activities 

 A balance trail that will provide a challenge for young children 

 A community herb garden 

 A courtyard 

 The existing wall for ball skills 

 A boundary fence, enclosing the reserve to ensure safety for young children. 
 
The proposed works have an estimated value of $200,000 and are expected to commence in 
late

 
August, with completion planned by late October, weather and site conditions permitting. 

 
The hours of work will be between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. During the works period, 
we will endeavour to minimise disturbance and disruption to traffic and pedestrians. 
 
The closest nearby playgrounds can be found at Cabarita Park and Kendall Reserve in 
Cabarita and Howse Park in Concord. 
 
Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact our Senior 
Landscape Architect, Wendy Wright, on 9911 6228. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mayor Angelo Tsirekas 
City of Canada Bay 

 


